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NOTICE OF MEETING

Notice is hereby given of a Meeting of the

Child, Youth and Family Friendly Sub-Committee

to be held in the Council Chamber,

First Floor, Civic Administration Building,

101 Esk Street, Invercargill on

Monday 13 March 2017 at 4.00 pm

Cr D J Ludlow 
Cr A H Crackett
R Amundsen 
P Ereckson
B McDermott
A McSoriley
A Knowles
G Crombie
G Pope
R Thwaites 

EIRWEN HARRIS MITCHELL
MANAGER, SECRETARIAL SERVICES
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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE CHILD, YOUTH AND FAMILY FRIENDLY SUB-
COMMITTEE HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, FIRST FLOOR, CIVIC 

ADMINISTRATION BUILDING, 101 ESK STREET, INVERCARGILL ON MONDAY 
30 JANUARY 2017 AT 4.00 PM

PRESENT: Cr D J Ludlow
Cr A H Crackett (from 4.06 pm)
R Amundsen
B McDermott 
P Ereckson
G Crombie 
A McSoriley
A Knowles
R Thwaites 

IN ATTENDANCE: Cr T Biddle 
Ms M Napper – Community Development Manager
Ms G Crawford – Community Development Officer 
Ms L Kuresa – Advisory Officer

1. WELCOME

Cr Ludlow welcomed all Members. 

2. INTRODUCTION 

Gemma Crawford, Community Development Officer and Brand Co-ordinator 
was introduced and welcomed by the Committee.

3. APOLOGIES

Cr A Crackett for lateness.

Moved B McDermott, seconded G Pope and RESOLVED that the apologies be 
accepted. 

4. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 14 NOVEMBER 2016 

Moved B McDermott, seconded P Ereckson and RESOLVED that the minutes 
be accepted as a true and correct record. 

5. MATTERS ARISING

5.1 SoRDS 

M Napper informed the meeting that the SoRDS Action Plan was now available.  
The Plan has been discussed at the Mayoral Forum. Cr D Ludlow explained that 
responsibility now sat with the Council’s. 
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5.2 Membership 

M Napper said that the Youth Council would appoint two members to this 
Committee. 

Cr Ludlow said if Members were aware of other organisations that should be at 
the table, then they should speak to M Napper.  R Amundsen was on the 
Committee as a Community representative and not as a Council representative.  
She had a lot of networks that would assist the Committee going forward.  

6. GENERAL BUSINESS 

The report had been circulated and the Committee went through it together. 

6.1 Healthy Families

Cr Ludlow informed the meeting that B McDermott was the Chair of Healthy 
Families.  He summarised what Healthy Families role was in the community for 
new Committee Members.

B McDermott said Healthy Families concentrated on the four areas, Activity, 
Nutrition, Smoking and Alcohol.  It looked at reducing chronic disease through 
addressing those four areas and trying to establish a movement around 
changing behaviours as a community. 

6.2 CBD Projects

Cr Ludlow said there had been discussions with Miss Graber around the food 
products that were available at the events.  The CBD events had gone well but it 
was a case of how they could be improved with other options around treats for 
the Halloween event for example.  

G Crawford said she was trying to co-ordinate a meeting with Kari Graber to 
brand as many CBD businesses as possible.  

6.3 101 Projects

G Crawford said a lot had been happening.  She had been compiling all the 
suggestions for family activities and Colleen Montgomery, Graphic Designer, is 
to design print-off pads for the community.  She was hoping to launch them on 
Children’s Day, which would be held on Sunday 5 March at the Fire Station at 
11.15 am. 

5.4 Friendly Branding Goals 

M Napper took the meeting through this Item.  

Cr Ludlow said discussions with the Richardson Group around Transport World 
and Mecca Motorcycle could be interesting and M Napper said they would come 
under the business communities branding.  She said they were on the list to be 
approached.  

B McDermott asked if there needed to be a component around educating 
people around what the friendly brand was about, and G Crawford said that was 
what the Don Street Library wanted to know about.  
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They had drafted a new brochure that talked about what being a “Friendly” 
business was all about.  All businesses that had been branded “Friendly” would 
be receiving the brochure. The Committee discussed the fact that it would be 
great to have some tangible benefit (giving businesses an incentive to be part of 
it), e.g. free tickets to events at the Civic or Splash Palace.  This could be put on 
the “Friendly” Facebook page where people could tag someone to win tickets 
which meant that the “Friendly” Facebook page was well known.  

After further discussions, it was agreed that the challenge for the general public 
was that they did not understand the intricacies across Council departments and 
how they operate.  If that barrier could be broken down and work as one that
would be a great help.  It was also agreed that having an incentive for 
businesses would be useful for breaking down some potential roadblocks. 

Moved B McDermott, seconded A Knowles and RESOLVED that the Committee 
requests Council to allow Family Friendly branded events to be promoted on the 
Council Facebook Page and other Council social media.

6.4.1 APP for the Friendly Brand

G Crawford asked Cr Crackett about the process of using the Friendly brand 
graphics on an APP for businesses that had already been branded Family 
Friendly. 

Cr Crackett took the meeting through the guidelines and how to downsize it for 
APP appropriation.   

6.5 Events Calendar 

The Events Calendar was attached for Committee Members information and 
M Napper took the meeting through it. 

7. URGENT BUSINESS 

7.1 Orientation Week 

A Knowles informed the meeting that the SIT Orientation Week would be held 
on the week of 13 February. 

7.2 Family Brand

Cr Biddle said she had never heard of the “Friendly” brand as it was not 
recognised in the community.  She did not know how to access it and she 
agreed with the tangibility of brand in terms of what businesses were going to 
get out of it.  

Cr Ludlow said he would speak to the Manager of Communications to have the 
“Friendly” banner of the Friendly website and getting something back into the 
Community News.  

Moved P Ereckson, seconded R Thwaites and RESOLVED that the Committee 
requests more opportunities for greater involvement with Council’s 
Communications Department on the Council website and the Council Bulletin to 
promote the “Friendly” brand.
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8. NEXT MEETING 

The next meeting is scheduled to be held Monday 13 March 2017.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 5.00 pm.

**********
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TO: THE CHILD YOUTH AND FAMILY FRIENDLY 
SUB-COMMITTEE

FROM: M NAPPER, COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT MANAGER

MEETING DATE: 13 MARCH 2017

The promotion and development of the use of the brand continues across the city. 

Report Prepared by: Mary Napper – Community Development Manager and 
Gemma Crawford – Community Development Officer 

STAFF ATTENDANCE 

The Community Development Manager and the Community Development Officer are unable 
to attend the meeting. Our apologies. 

MEMBERSHIP 

The youth council have appointed one member to the Sub-Committee.  A second 
appointment is underway.  It is hoped that they can attend the April meeting 

HEALTHY FAMILIES

The Healthy Families Team are continuing to progress the purchase of a portable refill 
station.  A copy of the proposed model is attached. This model is being tested in the North 
Island.  Unfortunately it has only one filling point. 

101 ACTIVITIES 

The 101 fun and family things to do In and around Invercargill checklist was
released at Children’s Day.  Each bag given to participant’s had a copy of the brochure in it.   
It is also on Council’s website and on our Facebook Page.  Tear off pads are being printed.  
These will be distributed to schools, early childhood centres, visitor centres, Family Works, 
Barnardos etc.  Staff at Child Youth and Family have expressed an interest in having copies.  
When the pads are available a media release will be arranged. 

BRAND UPDATE 

The following organisations/Services and events have been branded since Feb 2013. 

Splash Palace; Invercargill Public Library; Chipmunks; Invercargill Toy Library; Don Street 
Toy Library; No 10 Youth One Stop Shop; H&J Smiths; Richmond Playcentre; Waihopai 
Playcentre; Sport Southland for specific events. 
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Kidzone (most years); Children’s Day; Awarua Try Whanau triathlon  2017; Surf to City; 
Social Sciences Fair 2015; Glengarry Bike Fun Day; WasteNet Kidzone Event; Polyfest 
(some years). 

Christmas Tree Festival 2015 tree decorated with brand; BURP APP –
logo on specific organisations; Plunket Society newsletter article in 2016; Well Child 

magnetic photo frame 2015; ICC TV YouTube clip; 101 fun and family  things to do 
In and around Invercargill.   

Underway – East Road Pets (complete); other early childcare centres; Bill Richardson 
Transport World and Motorcycle Mecca (awaiting response); healthy food options flyer. 

*********
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